From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Thursday, May 31, 2018 3:23 PM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: Minister to attend a BCFED OHS committee meeting

Happy to be consistent. @

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Thursday, May 31, 2018 3:23 PM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: RE: Minister to attend a BCFED OHS committee meeting

Yes. You suggested July 25

From: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Sent: Thursday, May 31, 2018 3:21 PM

To: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject: FW: Minister to attend a BCFED OHS committee meeting

Did I send this to you yet?

If not, what do you think of the July 25 option?

From: Cooling, Karen LBR:EX

Sent: Monday, May 28, 2018 10:29 AM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: FW: Minister to attend a BCFED OHS committee meeting

Can we arrange for him to attend the June or July meeting?

Thanks

K

From: Jaime Matten [mailto:JMatten@bcfed.ca]

Sent: Friday, May 25, 2018 2:14 PM

To: Cooling, Karen LBR:EX

Subject: Minister to attend a BCFED OHS committee meeting

HI Karen,

The BCFED's OHS committee wants to extend an invitation for the Minister to attend a committee meeting — meet the members and have a discussion on key issues the committee if working on. I thought I would pass along the dates for upcoming meetings and see if the Minister was available and interested in attending one.

The committee always meets from 1pm to 3:30pm

June 27 July 25 October 3 October 24 December 12

I know some of these dates are a way off....but, I also know the Minister's schedule get filled up fast!

Let me know what you think may be possible.

Talk soon Jaime

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Thursday, May 31, 2018 9:19 AM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

FW: 10th annual Top 25 Canadian Immigrant Awards

Attachments:

You Are Cordially Invited Minister Bains.pdf; ATT00001.htm

From: Bains, Harry LBR:EX

Sent: Thursday, May 31, 2018 5:39 AM

To: Cooling, Karen LBR:EX; Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX; Zimmerman, Emily LBR:EX

Subject: Fwd: 10th annual Top 25 Canadian Immigrant Awards

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Jetelina, Margaret" < mjetelina@metroland.com>

Date: May 29, 2018 at 11:36:33 PM PDT

To: "Harry.Bains@gov.bc.ca" < Harry.Bains@gov.bc.ca > Subject: 10th annual Top 25 Canadian Immigrant Awards

Dear Minister Harry Bains,

We would be humbly honoured to have you attend, as a representative of the B.C. government, the 10th annual the RBC Top 25 Canadian Immigrant Awards ceremony in Vancouver this year on Wednesday, June 27, 2018. It's a special year as we will be celebrating the 10th anniversary of these awards, which will have honoured 250 amazing Canadian immigrants including this year's honourees. This is the only national awards program that recognizes the important contribution of immigrants and refugees to Canada on a national scale. Presented by <u>Canadian Immigrant magazine</u>, the awards have been proudly sponsored by RBC since 2009.

At the ceremony, the Top 25 Canadian Immigrants of 2018 will be honoured with plaques and a cocktail-style reception. It's an inspirational event, where the contributions that these amazing individuals have made to their adopted country will be celebrated. We hope you can share in the celebration of this year's winners.

We cordially invite you to attend, and speak to the audience of winners and community influencers at the event.

VANCOUVER CEREMONY DETAILS:

Date: Wednesday, June 27, 2018

Venue: 36th Floor, RBC Building, 1055 West Georgia Street, Vancouver, BC.

Time: Ceremony: 5-6 p.m.; Reception: 6-7 p.m.

We sincerely hope you will grace the occasion with your presence and give your congratulations to the many immigrant stories of success and inspiration. To learn more about the awards, please see canadianimmigrant.ca/canadas-top-25-immigrants.

Thank you,

Margaret Jetelina Editor, Canadian Immigrant Tel: 604-612-9148 editor@canadianimmigrant.ca www.canadianimmigrant.ca

A Division of Metroland Media Group Ltd.

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Wednesday, May 30, 2018 9:51 AM

To:

Lennox, Brenda PREM:EX; Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX

Cc:

Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX

Subject:

RE: SN_HWG_190508

Thanks!

From: Lennox, Brenda PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, May 30, 2018 8:45 AM

To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX; Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Cc: Gedney, Vanessa R MAH:EX Subject: SN_HWG_190508

Importance: High

Apologies, please find attached MSR's speaking notes for today's report out at Cabinet.

Thanks Brenda

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Tuesday, May 29, 2018 11:06 AM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: meeting request in Victoria

I'll find out from MHB

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 11:05 AM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: FW: meeting request in Victoria

This is from Amber in the constituency office.

She has no further details.

Do you want me to see what I can find out about him. He's in Victoria Wed and Thursday. The Minister is busy but I can probably squeeze in a 15 minute meeting.

What do you want to do?

Sue

From: Armstrong, Amber [mailto:Amber.Armstrong@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 10:52 AM

To: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject: meeting request in Victoria

Hi Sue,

Niazi Azimullah (MLA equivalent from Afghanistan) would like a meeting with Harry tomorrow or Thursday. His phone number is \$.22

Thanks!

Amber Armstrong

|Constituency Assistant for Hon. Harry Bains, MLA for Surrey-Newton| |#105 - 7327 137 Street, Surrey BC, V3W 1A4| |P: 604-597-8248 | F: 604-574-8882| E: amber.armstrong@leg.bc.ca

A car time seasons

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Friday, May 25, 2018 2:43 PM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: joint briefing, May 31

Yes pls - thanks!

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX
Sent: Friday, May 25, 2018 2:03 PM
To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX
Subject: RE: joint briefing, May 31

I set up the pre-brief when Trevor could make it on Tuesday May 29 at 11:45am. He declined as he believes it's not necessary as he has it as a topic for the Minister's briefing that is scheduled at noon that same day.

Shall I delete it?

From: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Sent: Friday, May 25, 2018 1:33 PM

To: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject: RE: joint briefing, May 31

Thank you!

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 10:33 AM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Subject: joint briefing, May 31

Hi

This meeting request came from Melanie Mark's office. I believe I mentioned it to Karen. I had to arrange for a sub for the Minister's House duty and Bob D'Eith was able to do so. Karen will be in soon and I can ask her about it as both you, Karen and Trevor are invited.

Sue Campbell
Administrative Coordinator
The Honourable Harry Bains
Minister of Labour

Room 342 | Legislative Assembly | Victoria | British Columbia | V8V 1X4

Phone: 250-953-0912 | Email: sue.campbell@gov.bc.ca

^{**} In British Columbia, the Office of the Registrar of Lobbyists is responsible for monitoring and enforcing compliance with the Lobbyists Registration Act. To ensure that you are in compliance with the registration requirements for lobbyists under the Act please contact the Office of the Registrar of Lobbyists at: https://www.lobbyistsregistrar.bc.co/.**

**Please note: This email message, including attachments, is intended for the addressee(s) only and may contain legally privileged information. Any unauthorized use, distribution, disclosure or reproduction is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify sender by return email and delete all copies. **

From: Sent:

To:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Friday, May 25, 2018 1:49 PM Zimmerman, Emily LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: Final package re 10 principles

Thanks! @

From: Zimmerman, Emily LBR:EX Sent: Friday, May 25, 2018 1:46 PM To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: RE: Final package re 10 principles

Done!

Sincerely,

Emily Zimmerman

Executive Assistant to the Honourable Harry Bains Minister of Labour Room 342, Parliament Buildings, Victoria, BC

Telephone: \$.17

Warning: This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Sent: Friday, May 25, 2018 1:32 PM To: Zimmerman, Emily LBR:EX

Subject: FW: Final package re 10 principles

Can you ensure MHB has seen the Q and A as mentioned below?

From: Sas, Jonathan IRR:EX

Sent: Wednesday, May 23, 2018 9:00 AM

To: LP Ministerial Assistants; LP Executive Assistants

Cc: Parte, Maura PSA:EX; Clark, Layne PREM:EX; Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Subject: Final package re 10 principles

Hello friends,

As promised, please find attached final materials for the 10 principles which were released yesterday afternoon.

We encourage you to read through them in advance of our session next Wednesday on Indigenous politics 101, and come with questions and ideas about how they will apply to your Ministry's work. More details to come on that session soon.

Attached here are:

- · The principles
- The news release
- KMs and QA (please circulate to your Minister)
- · Letter from Don Wright to all public servants

We're changing the game together and I'm so proud to work with you all!

Jonathan Sas I Senior Ministerial Assistant to Minister Scott Fraser I Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Friday, May 25, 2018 1:31 PM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: TELUS Kits for Kids Thursday May 31st

Can you put this as an FYI with all the information in the event text?

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 11:24 AM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: FW: TELUS Kits for Kids Thursday May 31st

From: Scambler, Teresa [mailto:Teresa.Scambler@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 11:18 AM

To: NDP Legislative Assistants; LP Administrative Coordinators

Subject: FW: TELUS Kits for Kids Thursday May 31st

Morning,

Further to this email, we will be sending a signup sheet into Caucus Monday morning, at the request of the TELUS they would like to have numbers to they know how many kits will be made.

Thanks

T

From: Scambler, Teresa

Sent: Wednesday, May 23, 2018 3:46 PM

To: NDP Legislative Assistants S.17

LP Administrative Coordinators

s.17

Subject: TELUS Kits for Kids Thursday May 31st

Afternoon,

Here is the invitation for the TELUS Kits for Kids event on the Front Lawn on Thursday May 31st.

MLAs are encouraged to go out to the Front area and make a kit during the lunch hour.

Thanks

Teresa

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Friday, May 25, 2018 11:54 AM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: Scan From < Device Name>

Hi Sue,

Can you follow up with the whip's office and see if the FMB invitation is or was circulated?

As for the correspondence, please ensure Jack has a copy so it can go through the process. I'm not sure why this is coming to me as an attachment.

Thank you

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 11:09 AM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: FW: Scan From < Device Name>

Here is an invitation for May 30 First Nations Financial Management Board and correspondence stating labour laws being broken.

Sue

From: SUECAMPB [mailto:Sue.Campbell@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 11:07 AM

To: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject: Scan From < Device Name>

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Friday, May 25, 2018 10:30 AM

To:

Cleaver, Sheila C FIN:EX; McKinstry, Cindy D FIN:EX

Subject:

RE: Card Logo Issue

Hello,

The card I received has a picture of a flower. There is a small logo at the top left that reads, "Government of Saskatchewan," and the bottom under my name reads, "Government of BC Travel."

Mike

From: Cleaver, Sheila C FIN:EX Sent: Friday, May 25, 2018 9:22 AM To: McKinstry, Cindy D FIN:EX Subject: FW: Card Logo Issue

Importance: High

Hi there,

Further to the Email below, BMO has run a report and found all of the cards that were printed incorrectly. If you're receiving this Email, it means you have an incorrect card and they are mailing out a new one for you. The cards will be mailed to me first.

BMO is trying to ensure there is no interruption with you using your card, so:

- If you have already activated the card you have, that's fine, you can continue to use it until you receive your new one. I will Email you once I receive your new card and will wait to cancel the old card until you've activated your new one.
- If you haven't activated it and do need to use it prior to this new card arriving, you can go ahead and
 activate it. I will Email you once I receive your new card and will wait to cancel the old card until you've
 activated your new one.
- If you haven't activated it and do not need to use for the next week or so, then you can cut it up and wait for
 your new card.

Thank	You
Sheila	

To: BMO Travel cardholders

BMO has contacted us to advise that there were a batch of BMO Travel cards that were issued with the incorrect branding. The incorrect cards were issued during the first couple of weeks in May, 2018 and we thought they were all corrected.

I am sending this as I received 2 phone calls this morning from cardholders who received these cards in error so there may be more.

Could you please double-check that your travel card says "Province of BC" AND has a photo of the mountains. The incorrect cards have a photo of a flower and may or may not say Province of BC.

I only need you to reply if you received one of these incorrect cards. If so, these cards will need to be destroyed and a new card provided.

Thank You.

Sheila Cleaver

Corporate CardCoordinator-Purchase Card/Travel Card/BTA Min of Finance, Minister's Offices and the Office of the Premier 3rd Fl. 617 Government St. Victoria, BC V8W 9V1 Phone# (778) 698-8586

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Thursday, May 24, 2018 3:59 PM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: Pay Equity - Meeting with Minster Bains and/or Trevor Hughes

Let's talk about this on Monday

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 3:17 PM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: FW: Pay Equity - Meeting with Minster Bains and/or Trevor Hughes

Would you like me to set something up?

From: Cooling, Karen LBR:EX

Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 3:05 PM To: Kingston, Charlotte PREM:EX

Co. Charles Michael BR-FY Com

Cc: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX; Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject: RE: Pay Equity - Meeting with Minster Bains and/or Trevor Hughes

Hi Charlotte:

Yes, we will keep you informed on this request. Thanks for forwarding.

Karen

From: Kingston, Charlotte PREM:EX Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 11:46 AM

To: Cooling, Karen LBR:EX

Subject: FW: Pay Equity - Meeting with Minster Bains and/or Trevor Hughes

Hi Karen,

Passing along this request from West Coast LEAF to meet with Minister Bains or ADM Hughes on the topic of pay equity. Could you please just let me know when LEAF receives a response from your ministry? I track open requests from stakeholders that come to me and I don't close them until they've heard back.

From: Zahra Jimale [mailto:lawreform@westcoastleaf.org]

Sent: Wednesday, May 23, 2018 5:25 PM

To: Kingston, Charlotte PREM:EX

Cc: Zahra Jimale

Subject: Pay Equity - Meeting with Minster Bains and/or Trevor, Mitzi and Melanie

Hi Charlotte,

It was lovely to have met you at the BCCLA gala.

I am wondering if you can assist with arranging (or directing me to the right people to arrange) meetings with Minster Bains, Trevor Hughes to discuss pay equity and the importance of enacting proactive legislation. It would be good to start these discussions mid June with a view to hopefully working towards some meaningful results in the fall sitting.

Is this something you could assist with - arranging the meetings that is?

Thank you.

Best,

Zahra H. Jimale, LLB

Director of Law Reform, West Coast LEAF
555 - 409 Granville St., Vancouver, BC V6C 1T2 | Coast Salish Territory
T: 604.684.8772 ext 112 | 1.866.737.7716 | F: 604.684.1543
www.westcoastleaf.org | @WestCoast_LEAF | lawreform@westcoastleaf.org

Disclaimer: Although we do our best to keep up to date on legal developments, we cannot guarantee the legal accuracy or completeness of this email or its attachments. Any information provided is for general knowledge and is not meant to be used as legal advice for specific legal problems. If you need legal help, please contact a lawyer or advocate. This email and any attachments may contain information that is confidential or protected by solicitor client privilege. If you received this email in error please delete it immediately and notify the sender.

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Thursday, May 24, 2018 2:40 PM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: DEFERRING Re: Invitation to the 60th Anniversary of the Collapse of the Ironworkers

Memorial Bridge

Hi Sue,

We reached out several times over the past 2 months and didn't get any response regarding the event and how the Minister could participate. Unfortunately he has since been scheduled elsewhere.

Can you send regrets?

Thank you

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 12:16 PM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: FW: DEFERRING Re: Invitation to the 60th Anniversary of the Collapse of the Ironworkers Memorial Bridge

Here's a deferral from the PO

We also received an invitation. Emily said he cannot attend as he's away.

From: McLaren, Chris PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 12:14 PM

To: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject: DEFERRING Re: Invitation to the 60th Anniversary of the Collapse of the Ironworkers Memorial Bridge

Hi Sue,

As discussed, here is the invite that we have sent regrets to on behalf of the Premier.

We appreciate MHB considering attending this event and ask that you respond directly to the organizer with your availability.

Thank you for your kind assistance with this request.

Cheers, Chris



Chris McLaren, Scheduling Officer Office of the Premier 250-387-1806

From: Molly Spencer [mailto:molly@ironworkerslocal97.com]

Sent: Thursday, May 10, 2018 5:52 PM

To: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX; Horgan.MLA, John LASS:EX

Cc: Paul Beacom

Subject: Invitation to the 60th Anniversary of the Collapse of the Ironworkers Memorial Bridge

Hello Premier Horgan,

Please find attached an invitation from Mr. Paul Beacom, President of the Ironworkers Union Local 97.

Molly Spencer, Administration Ironworkers Local 97 604-709-3004 604-879-1110 molly@ironworkerslocal97.com

moveUP

From: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent: Wednesday, May 23, 2018 4:46 PM

To: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

BC Farmworkers Association Subject:

Hi Sue,

Can you reply to the BC Farmworkers Association and setup a meeting with MHB? For some time after the house rises.

Thanks!

Michael Cheevers

Ministerial Assistant to the Honourable Harry Bains Minister of Labour Room 342, Parliament Buildings, Victoria, BC Telephone: 250-953-0908

Warning: This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Wednesday, May 23, 2018 4:35 PM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: pre-brief

Yes 15 minutes before the boilermakers would be good. Thanks!

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 1:08 PM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: pre-brief

Hi

Do you want a pre-brief scheduled for the meetings on Monday for the Mayor of Victoria and/or the Boilermakers meetings? There is time after the morning meeting at 9 AM. Trevor is available at 9am too. He's not available for the Mayor's meeting at 10:30am but is available for the Boilermakers at 3:15pm

Cheers

Sue Campbell
Administrative Coordinator
The Honourable Harry Bains
Minister of Labour

Room 342 | Legislative Assembly | Victoria | British Columbia | V8V 1X4 | Phone: 250-953-0912 | Email: suc.campbell@gov.bc.ca

^{**} In British Columbia, the Office of the Registrar of Lobbyists is responsible for monitoring and enforcing compliance with the Lobbyists Registration Act. To ensure that you are in compliance with the registration requirements for lobbyists under the Act please contact the Office of the Registrar of Lobbyists at: https://www.lobbyistsregistrar.bc.ca/.**

^{**}Please note: This email message, including attachments, is intended for the addressee(s) only and may contain legally privileged information. Any unauthorized use, distribution, disclosure or reproduction is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify sender by return email and delete all copies.**

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Wednesday, May 23, 2018 4:35 PM

To: Subject: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX RE: HD Subs next week

Hi Sue! MHB will do option 1 (Wednesday)

Cheers,

Mike

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 4:57 PM To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Subject: FW: HD Subs next week

Importance: High

Hi

Please check with the Minister and let me know if he can do one or all.

From: Neilson, Kirsten ENV:EX

Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 10:03 AM

To: LP Administrative Coordinators; LP Legislative Assistants

Cc: Drew, Ashley ENV:EX Subject: HD Subs next week

Importance: High

Hello,

I am looking for coverage for Minister Heyman for the following next week:

- Wednesday, May 30 4:45 to 6 pm 3rd House he's free
- Thursday, May 31 3 pm to 4:40 pm Little House *MGH in P&A not free
- Thursday, May 31 4:30 to 5 pm 3rd House not free

Please let me know if you can help cover any part of these!

Best Regards,

Kirsten Neilson

Administrative Coordinator to the Honourable George Heyman Minister of Environment and Climate Change Strategy

Office: 250-387-3069 Mobile: S.17



From: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent: Wednesday, May 23, 2018 12:35 PM

To: Zimmerman, Emily LBR:EX

Subject: Fwd: Speaking notes: CALL - Friday

Attachments: 2018 CALL Conference Agenda -FINAL.PDF; ATT00001.htm; SN - Canadian Association

of Labour Lawyers conference - May 23 2018.docx; ATT00002.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Wey, Melody GCPE:EX" < Melody.Wey@gov.bc.ca>

Date: May 23, 2018 at 9:17:38 AM PDT

To: "Cooling, Karen LBR:EX" < Karen.Cooling@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: "Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX" < Michael.Cheevers@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Speaking notes: CALL - Friday

Now attached along with the full conference agenda

From: Wey, Melody GCPE:EX

Sent: Wednesday, May 23, 2018 9:14 AM

To: Cooling, Karen LBR:EX
Cc: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: Speaking notes: CALL - Friday

Attached is the speaking note package for the Minister's remarks at the Canadian Association of Labour Lawyers conference on Friday. Approved by Trevor.

The Mesothelioma Golf Tournament speaking notes should be ready later today.

Thanks, M

From: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent: Wednesday, May 23, 2018 12:35 PM

To: Zimmerman, Emily LBR:EX

Subject: Fwd: Speaking notes: Mesothelioma Golf Tournament - Friday

Attachments: SN - BCICA - Golf Fundraiser - May 23 2018.docx; ATT00001.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Wey, Melody GCPE:EX" < Melody.Wey@gov.bc.ca>

Date: May 23, 2018 at 10:28:27 AM PDT

To: "Cooling, Karen LBR:EX" < Karen. Cooling@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: "Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX" < Michael.Cheevers@gov.bc.ca > Subject: Speaking notes: Mesothelioma Golf Tournament - Friday

Hi Karen- attached are speaking notes for the Minister's remarks at the BC Insulation Contractors Association 11th Annual Mesothelioma Golf Tournament Fundraiser this Friday. Approved by Trevor.

Thanks, M

From: Sent: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Tuesday, May 22, 2018 4:56 PM Lindsay-Baugh, Anna MMHA:EX RE: Invitation: Naloxone Training

To: Subject:

Thanks for organizing this! I'm in!

From: Lindsay-Baugh, Anna MMHA:EX Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 4:48 PM

To: LP Ministerial Assistants; LP Executive Assistants

Cc: Moran, Roseanne LASS:EX

Subject: Invitation: Naloxone Training

Hi folks!

I've been working to organize a naloxone training for when the Executive Assistants are in Victoria, and with help from Layne we have found a date and time that will work! I'm really excited to invite you all (EAs, MAs, Caucus staff) to attend on Wednesday May 30th, 8:30 am-9:30am. Yay mornings!

We are lucky to have Griffin Russell teaching the workshop. Griffin is the Harm Reduction Coordinator for Vancouver Island Health Authority and has a lot of experience with training groups about harm reduction and naloxone use.

Griffin's key focus in his work is promoting equitable access to harm reduction supplies across Vancouver Island, including safer sex supplies, safer injection and inhalation supplies, Take Home Naloxone, and affiliated information resources and clinical care. His job includes educating and training staff, both externally and internally, focusing on cultural safety, person-centred care and trauma-informed practices to promote safe spaces and interactions with care providers.

In the workshop Griffin will teach participants how to recognize an overdose, how to respond, and how to administer naloxone. This will include the opportunity for hands on training (with oranges!) to practice administering naloxone. All participants will receive a naloxone kit to take with them once they have completed the training.

This training is absolutely optional but I highly encourage everyone to attend if they are able! It is a really great opportunity to learn about harm reduction and naloxone from an expert in the field. Griffin's work helps keep people alive and safe on Vancouver Island and we are fortunate that he is willing (and happy) to take some time out to come visit us at the Leg and train us.

A calendar invite will follow—please RSVP so we can have an idea of numbers for the workshop, and so that Griffin knows how many naloxone kits to bring with him. I hope to see you there!

If you have any questions feel free to give me a call. Thank you!

Sincerely, Anna

Anna Lindsay-Baugh

Ministerial Assistant to the Honourable Judy Darcy Minister of Mental Health and Addictions Room 346 Parliament Buildings s.17

From: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX
Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 4:55 PM

To: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject: RE: Ironworkers memorial on June 17

Don't send regrets yet pls. Where did the invitation come from? Can you send it? Thank you

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 4:34 PM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: Ironworkers memorial on June 17

I understand the Minister will be away and will not be able to attend.

Before I send regrets, do you think a representative (DM) should attend instead?

Sue Campbell
Administrative Coordinator
The Honourable Harry Bains
Minister of Labour

Room 342 | Legislative Assembly | Victoria | British Columbia | V8V 1X4 | Phone: 250-953-0912 | Email: sue campbell@gov.bc.ca

^{**} In British Columbia, the Office of the Registrar of Lobbyists is responsible for monitoring and enforcing compliance with the Lobbyists Registration Act. To ensure that you are in compliance with the registration requirements for lobbyists under the Act please contact the Office of the Registrar of Lobbyists at: https://www.lobbyistsregistrar.bc.ca/.**

^{**}Please note: This email message, including attachments, is intended for the addressee(s) only and may contain legally privileged information. Any unauthorized use, distribution, disclosure or reproduction is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify sender by return email and delete all copies.**

From:

Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Sent:

Tuesday, May 22, 2018 3:38 PM

To:

Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject:

RE: SI Committee meeting

I can talk to MHB on Thursday about this

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 3:23 PM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Subject: SI Committee meeting

Hi

This meeting has moved from June 6 (afternoon) to June 7 morning \$.15

s.22

s.22

Sue Campbell
Administrative Coordinator
The Honourable Harry Bains
Minister of Labour

Room 342 | Legislative Assembly | Victoria | British Columbia | V8V 1X4

Phone: 250-953-0912 | Email: sue.campbell@gov.bc

^{**} In British Columbia, the Office of the Registrar of Lobbyists is responsible for monitoring and enforcing compliance with the Lobbyists Registration Act. To ensure that you are in compliance with the registration requirements for lobbyists under the Act please contact the Office of the Registrar of Lobbyists at: https://www.lobbyistsregistrar.bc.ca/.**

^{**}Please note: This email message, including attachments, is intended for the addressee(s) only and may contain legally privileged information. Any unauthorized use, distribution, disclosure or reproduction is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify sender by return email and delete all copies.**

From: Sent: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Tuesday, May 22, 2018 3:19 PM

To: Subject: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

RE: 55408 Incoming2 RE: Request / Meeting with Ministry of Labour / May 30

s.22

If they wish to meet on their side of the pond, then I think that's something we can setup after the house rises.

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 2:24 PM

To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: RE: 55408 Incoming2 RE: Request / Meeting with Ministry of Labour / May 30

BCIT has changed their date. They will be here on May 29, not May 30.

They are available during the Minister's house duty. Since he isn't available on that date, they've asked for a meeting with Trevor. I'll forward their request to him for consideration.

Sue

From: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX Sent: Tuesday, May 22, 2018 8:40 AM

To: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject: RE: 55408 Incoming2 RE: Request / Meeting with Ministry of Labour / May 30

Yes - please setup the BCIT meeting on the 30th.

As for USW, invite Trevor and me - though I'm not sure I'll go

Thanks,

Mike

From: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX Sent: Friday, May 18, 2018 2:25 PM To: Cheevers, Michael LBR:EX

Subject: FW: 55408 Incoming2 RE: Request / Meeting with Ministry of Labour / May 30

Hi

I don't believe we chatted about this. BCIT Faculty and Staff Association will be in Victoria on May 30. There is time in the afternoon if you'd like me to set this up.

Also, I'm going through the items we've discussed and the one Columbia/Canada USW, District #3 has a HOLD on June 4 in the constituency office. Emily is staffing. Will you staff too and should Trevor attend.

Thanks

Sue

From: Minister, LBR LBR:EX

Sent: Friday, May 4, 2018 10:04 AM

To: Campbell, Sue LBR:EX

Subject: FW: 55408 Incoming2 RE: Request / Meeting with Ministry of Labour / May 30

Jack Garnier
Administrative Assistant
The Honourable Harry Bains
Minister of Labour

Room 342 | Legislative Assembly | Victoria | British Columbia | V8V 1X4

Phone: 250-953-0910 | Email: jack.garnier@gov.bc.ca

Please note: This email message, including attachments, is intended for the addressee(s) only and may contain legally privileged information. Any unauthorized use, distribution, disclosure or reproduction is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify sender by return email and delete all copies.

From: Kyla Epstein [mailto:kepstein@bcit.ca] Sent: Thursday, May 3, 2018 11:29 AM

To: Minister, LBR LBR:EX

Subject: 55408 Incoming2 RE: Request / Meeting with Ministry of Labour / May 30

Hello Karen & Michael,

I am following up to amend the timing of my request. Paul Reniers (Executive Director) and Vnit Nath (Vice President) will be in Victoria on the afternoon of May 29th and would appreciate an opportunity to meet with DM Hughes and/or any other staff your Ministry might think appropriate.

Thank you for considering our request. All our best, Kyla

Kyla Epstein (Pronouns: she/her/hers)

Member Engagement Officer

604,432,8569

From: Kyla Epstein

Sent: April 16, 2018 11:39 AM

To: 'LBR.Minister@gov.bc.ca' < LBR.Minister@gov.bc.ca > Subject: Request / Meeting with Ministry of Labour / May 30

Hello Karen and Michael,

I am reaching out today to inquire about scheduling time with folks from your ministry for leadership from the BCIT Faculty & Staff Association. We are planning on being in Victoria on Wednesday, May 30th and would really appreciate some time with DM Hughes and any other staff your Ministry might think appropriate. Naturally we would also love to meet with Minister Bains but appreciate that his time is very limited.

This meeting would be to share some of the key issues facing our members and also to hear from you what is important in your ministry's work as it pertains to the 1600 workers we represent.

I look forward to hearing from you. Kyla

Kyla Epstein (Pronouns: she/her/hers)

Member Engagement Officer

BCIT Faculty & Staff Association

TEL 604.432.8569 | CELL 604.999.5952 | BCITESA.CA | #BCITESA

I acknowledge that the BCITFSA and its members' workplaces are located on unceded Indigenous land belonging to the Coast Salish peoples, including the territories of the x*maðkwayam (Musqueam), Salilwata?/Selilwitulh (Tsleil-Waututh) and Skwxwú7mesh (Squamish) Nations.

NOTICE: This e-mail message (including any attachments) is confidential and is intended only for the addressee(s). Any unauthorized use or disclosure is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify the sender, delete this email communication, and destroy any copies that were inadvertently made. Thank you for your co-operation.

BCITFSA